
Planning Commission 
Village of Otisville 

 

Regular Meeting                                                                            September 27, 2022 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. by David Tatrow in the Tom Bess Jr. Council 
Chamber. 
 
PRESENT:  Dave Tatrow, Dan Campbell, Gary Natzke, Charlie Daenzer, Ken Banyas, Rick 
Ferguson, Howard Durocher, Robert Jennings and Kelly Mercer. 
 
ABSENT : Robert Jennings 
AUDIENCE: None. 
Motion was made by Gary Natzke and supported by Rick Ferguson to accept the agenda as 
presented. ALL YEAS. Carried. 
 
Motion was made by Howard Durocher and supported by Gary Natzke to accept the meeting 
minutes as presented. ALL YEAS. Carried. 
 
Old Business:  

1. 181 State St 
Motion was made by Gary Natzke and supported by Howard Durocher to notify 
Denny Marsh in writing from the Planning Commission. 
He is not complying with Ordinance. 

New Business: 
1. Chairperson Nomination 
Dave Tatrow nominated Gary Natzke, he declined. 
Motion was made by Gary Natzke to nominate Ken Banyas as new chairperson, and it 
was supported by Dan Campbell. ALL YEAS. Carried. 

Communication: 
Dan Campbell- Doug Pickett will be retiring Oct 1, 2022 from Rowe Engineering. 
Rick Ferguson- New speed limit signs in Village seem to be helping drivers stay at 25 mph. 
Gary Natzke- Who enforces ordinances? Seems to be a lot of houses, with a lot of cars in yards. 
 
Motion made by Charlie Daenzer and a supported by Howard Durocher to adjourn meeting at 

7:45pm. 
 
 

 
 

__________________________________ 
Kelly Mercer, Recording Secretary 



 
 


